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Mr. President,
The Islamic Republic of Iran welcomes the distinguished delegation of Republic of Korea and thanks for national report and presentations in this session; 

 We express our concerns on negative impacts of compliance and over compliance of state bodies and private companies in Republic of Korea to UCMs on enjoyment of right to development of peoples in targeted countries; furthermore,  we do have concern on escalation of hatred and violent expression, structural and systemic inequalities and discrimination against women and girls, alarming cases of sexual slavery by the military of a foreign country, and the rise of hate speech and incitement against migrants and refugees in Republic of Korea; 
In spirit of cooperation Iran offers the following recommendations to Republic of Korea: 

1. To take effective measures to end the compliance with unilateral coercive measures that are illegal and contrary to international law and international human rights; 

2. To review the protection and prevention mechanisms on sexual violence in the military and prevent retaliation against those who reported sexual violence and to ensure the rights to justice and remedies for victims; 
3. To address the discrimination against women in political domains; 

4. To provide more support to peoples with disabilities and elderly and their families.  

Iran wishes Republic of Korea a successful review.  
I thank you Mr. President 

